
ENERGY COMMISSION 
PUBLIC NOTICE NO. PN068022024 

 

 

 

Review of Requirement for Classification 
as a Bulk Customer of Electricity 

 

1. Further to the Energy Commission Public Notices dated May 30, 2003, January 10, 2008, 
August 9, 2011, August 25, 2015, and December 1, 2018, on the Classification of                          
Bulk Customer in respect of Electric Power and on the Certification of Bulk Customers 
in respect of Electricity, the Energy Commission has reviewed the requirements for 
classification as a Bulk Customer of electricity, effective March 4, 2024. 
 

2. By the revision, “A bulk customer in respect of electricity consumption is any consumer 
of electricity with a Maximum Demand of at least Three(3) Megavolt-amperes (3MVA) 
consistently for a consecutive period of 3 months OR a minimum annual energy 
consumption of six Gigawatt-hours (6GWh).” 

 

3. Submissions required from prospective Bulk Customer Applicants are: 

o An application letter addressed to the Executive Secretary of the Commission; 

o Copies of Electricity Bills (last 12 months) from the Distribution Utility;  

o Copies of Business Registration Documents; 

o Name, address, telephone number and e-mail address of a contact person; and 

o Nature of Business and description of Location of plant (preferably Digital 
Address). 

 
 
 
ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE ENERGY COMMISSION 
FEBRUARY, 2024 
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